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A Publication of Central Oklahoma Classic Chevy Club    August 2008 

DINNER CRUISE on 7/26/08 

With car shows going on and women going to sewing classes, we had a good turn out 
with our dinner cruise. We met at Sunnylane and Hwy 240, heading out with seven 
cars, four of which were classic. We went to Boom-a-rang in Tecumseh. The food & 
conversation were great, but the room was a bit warm. Door prize winner were: Ken 
Buchanan and Teresa Linn. Continuing our dinner some of us went to Braum's for ice 
cream. We will draw for someone to do our Sept. dinner cruise at our August meeting.  

Those at the dinner were: Ken Buchanan, Rodney Duerksen, Rudy & Gloria Escalera, 
Mel and grandson Blake, Tom & Teresa Linn, Joe & Donna McIninch, Mike & Carole 
Smith.  

Gloria 
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FROM OUR PREZ: 
              THANKS  (I think) 
The August meeting has come and gone with no surprises.  All of the current officers 
will run unopposed during this election.  I guess that means you, as a club, are satis-
fied with the job we’re doing.  Or, could it be that serving in the capacity of an officer 
doesn’t appeal to most of you?  Come 2009 though, we will see different names on the 
ballot.  Our bylaws say the president can’t serve more than two years and I’m sure 
some of the other officers feel the same way.  So, if you’re reading this, get ready to 
raise your hand and volunteer.  .   
 
              NEXT MEETING   
Please mark you calender so you won’t miss the next meeting.  It will be held on Au-
gust the 9th which is SATURDAY not Sunday.  Tracy and Irene Bugg volunteered  to 
host this meeting at their home and provide ALL of the food and drinks. The rest of us 
aren’t required to take anything but ourselves.  Plans are to LEAVE the Braums in Tri-
city at 4:30 pm and caravan to their home   Please be on time because I believe we’ll 
be eating around 5 pm.  (Tom Linn how about planning ahead by insuring your car will 
start and is free of rats so you can cruise with us).   
 
             DINNER CRUISE  
Rudy and Gloria picked some back roads, with very little traffic. on our way to Tecum-
seh this past Saturday.  Once there we enjoyed our hamburgers and afterwards, some 
even stopped to have ice cream.  We appreciate their efforts and hopefully some of 
the pictures taken will end up in the Dashboard.  Now while on the subject I was won-
dering how all of you feel about maybe suspending our monthly Dinner Cruises during 
the summer?  This past weekend ten people who regularly attend our cruises were ex-
cused because of either being out of town, working or had prior commitments.   Need-
less to say, that many being absent might upset a restaurant owner who had counted 
on serving 25 or 30 people and ended up with only 10 or 15.  Let me know how you 
feel about this.  While we’re on the subject of cruising, permit me to say that, yes it 
was hot and some of us brave souls drove our classics.  However, we’ve bent over 
backwards for Tom and Teresa Linn and even allowed that vintage diesel Caddy  to be 
considered one of our own.  What thanks do we get?  Instead of driving their 55 or 
that yellow smoker, they showed up in a green, late model Lincoln this past Saturday!!  
How disgusting! !  We may have to reconsider accommodating them in the future.  On 
the other hand, at least THEY attended. as did Mike our often missing in action VP and 
his wife Carol.  
 
Mel Harris 
President        
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CENTRAL OKLAHOMA CLASSIC CHEVY CLUB  
  

At 3:00 p.m. President Mel Harris called meeting to order. Mel lead members in the 
Pledge of Allegiance.  

There were 28 members and 3 ½ guest in attendance.  

Peggy Buchanan gave a monthly treasurer report. Linda Bahr motion to except, David 
Reeds seconded and members passed.  

Mel asked members if they read the June minutes. Members said yes, Kay Welch mo-
tioned to except the minutes, Rodney Duerksen seconded, members passed.  

  

Our August meeting has been moved to We will meet at Tri-City in the Braum's park-
ing lot. Meet at 4:30p.m. You are to take your drinks and a pot luck. Hamburgers and 
Hot Dogs will be served. This is our election month so please bring your ballot with 
you.  

Fall Foliage: Kay Welch has been hunting around for a place to host our fall foliage 
2009. She is asking everyone for input on this event. If you know of a place to host 
this event please call Kay with information.  

  

Happy Birthday and Happy Anniversary  

Don Bays, Irene Bugg, John Dragoo, Rodney Duerksen, Phillip McCown and Happy An-
niversary to those in August.  

Dinner Cruise: July 26, 2008. Gloria will give the callers more information on this.  

Mike Smith said there will be a Car Show in Anadarko, OK., on Sept. 1, 2008, from 10 
am to 3 pm.@ Golden River Casino. There will be no charge but you do need to pre-
register.  

Mel passed car show flyers. Robert, Ken & Mel went to a car show out in Yukon on 
July 4th. Mel met a guy who dose car appraisals. He will present you with a notebook 
and pictures of your car. Mel passed out business cards for those who are interested.  

John Dragoo passed a flyer around for those who would like to join the Guthrie 
Flashback Car Club on a Cruise Trip.  

Perkins Car Show is scheduled for Sept. 27, 2008. Flyer should be in this newsletter.  
The City of Perkins has a new project getting ready to start. They are going to convert 
a 1952 or 53 filling station into a Transportation Museum. As well as a meeting place 
for Cimarron Cruisers, they will have a clubhouse. The building is steel and enamel 
painted. Once they get done with the museum John would like to invite our club for 
free burgers from the Cimarron Cruisers.  
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 CC Riders Car Show...Sept. 20, 2008 at Riverwind Casino. For more information call 
the Buchanan's.  

Mel opened the floor for nomination of new officers for 2008-2009.  

nominated for office of President: Mel Harris  

nominated for office of Co-Vice President: Mark Houser and Peggy Bogardus  

nominated for office of Secretary: Gloria Escalera  

nominated for office of Treasurer: Peggy Buchanan  

nominated for office of Show Chairman: Larry Myers  

Newsletter Editor: Annette Myers  

DON'T FORGET TO BRING YOUR BALLOT WITH YOU!!!  

Ken Buchanan asked for someone to volunteer to take over the 50/50 tickets. Kay 
Welch volunteered.  

Dashboard will continue to be mailed out to those who do not have inter net.  

Martha asked if we need a Fall Foliage Chairman. Kay Welch volunteered to do this last 
month. Anyone wanting to help Kay organize this event, please visit with Kay.  
Door Prize Winners:  Larry M., Peggy Bo., Curtis W. & Chris  
 
Drawings for Hot Rod Mugs go to: Robert Bo., Rodney D., Martha D. (gave her's to 
guest Billy Overall, Larry M., Curtis W. & little Max (guest with dad)  
 
50/50 winner: Ken B.  

Mel adjourn meeting at 3:41 pm. David Reeds seconded members passed 

Members at the July 26, 2008 dinner 
cruise.  Looks like Ken and Mel are reading 
the menu trying to decide what they want 
to eat.  I hope all was good food and fel-
lowship. 
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BALLOT 
 
PRESIDENT:       (VOTE FOR ONE) 
 
MEL HARRIS       __________________ 
        
WRITE IN VOTE                __________________ 
 
CO-VICE PRESIDENTS:      (VOTE FOR TWO) 
 
MARK HOUSER        __________________ 
 
PEGGY BOGARDUS       __________________ 
  
WRITE IN VOTE                __________________ 
 
 
SECRETARY:   (VOTE FOR ONE) 
      
GLORIA ESCALERA       __________________ 
 
WRITE IN VOTE                __________________ 
 
 
TREASURER:   (VOTE FOR ONE) 
       
PEGGY BUCHANAN         __________________ 
 
WRITE IN VOTE                __________________ 
 
SHOW CHAIRMAN:  (VOTE FOR ONE) 
    
LARRY MYERS        __________________ 
  
WRITE IN VOTE                __________________ 
  
NEWSLETTER EDITOR:  (VOTE FOR ONE) 
 
ANNETTE MYERS       __________________ 
  
WRITE IN VOTE                __________________ 
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MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS NOW!!  YOU CAN ALWAYS CANCEL IF YOU ARE 
UNABLE TO ATTEND. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
August 16, 2008  Petty’s Pit Stop 7th Annual Car show 12001 S. Douglas, Guthrie, OK  
9 am—2pm Entry fee $25  For more info 405-640-9469 
 
September 6, 2008  29th Blue Grass & Chili Festival-Expo Center, Claremore, OK Reg-
ister 8 am—noon Trophys 5 pm Classic Chevy Club of OK Ltd. 
 
September 6, 2008  Car show/Cruise in 6 pm—10 pm Sonic Drive In on N. Main, New-
castle, OK 
 
September 13, 2008  25th Annual Guthrie road Celebration Mineral Wells park, Guth-
rie, OK 
 
September 13, 2008  The Village Lion’s Club 3rd Annual Car Show.  Duffner Park East 
of May on Hefner Rd. in the Village.  Mark your calendars. 
 
September 13, 2008  Poker Run  5:30 p.m. All Season Building Supply, Mustang, OK 
 
September 20, 2008  Rt 66 Classics in the Park Hafer park, Edmond OK Registration 8 
am—11 am 
 
September 27, 2008  PVPO Open Car Show 7 am—3:30 pm Pauls Valley, OK 
 
September 27, 2008  Perkins Car Show Registration 8 am—11 am  Trophys at 1 pm  
Cinarron Starlite Cruiser’s Car Club 
 
October 4, 2008  Wal*Mart, I-35 in Edmond 2nd Annual Fall Classic Car/truck/bike & 
craft show.  Register 8—10 am  Show 10 am—2 pm Awards at 3 pm 
 
October 24 – 26, 2008 Fall Foliage at Denison, Texas with the hosts being Dallas Area 
Classic Chevy Club.   See flyer in this issue. 
 
March 27 & 28, 2009  Big River Classics Car Show, Vicksburg, MS  Battlefield Inn  for 
reservations 1-800-359-9363 
 
FOR MORE INFORMATION ON THESE OR OTHER SHOWS, PLEASE REFER TO 
YOUR COPY OF  THE 2008 CALENDAR OF EVENTS PUBLISHED BY OKLA-
HOMA HOT ROD ASSOCIATION. 
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Central OK Classic Chevy Club 
P.O. Box 676 
Wheatland, OK 73097 

Next Meeting:  Saturday,  
August 9,  2008 at Braum’s 
in Tri-City at 4:30 p.m. to go 
to the Bugg home for cookout. 


